MINUTES OF THE

 FIRE FIGHTERS’ RELIEF AND RETIREMENT FUND BOARD OF TRUSTEES

AUSTIN, TEXAS

The regular meeting convened at the pension office at 4101 Parkstone Heights Drive, Suite 270, Austin, Texas, on May 12, 2015 at 8:30 a.m., with the following present:

Keith Johnson

Vice-Chair


Chuck Campbell
Art Alfaro


Secretary/Treasurer 
Bruce Dale
Jeremy Burke

Trustee


Donald Lowe
James Fedro


Trustee


Gary Schriber
Bill Stefka


Administrator

Tommy Rutledge
Linda Adney


Adm. Asst.


Minutes of the regular meeting held April 21, 2015 were reviewed by the Board. A motion was made by Jeremy Burke to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held April 21, 2015. With a second from James Fedro, the Board unanimously approved.

Agenda item 2 was approval of retirement benefits for Richard F. Brock, Gerardo V. Perez and Wayne L. Siegmund. After review of the benefit information, a motion was made by Jeremy Burke to approve benefits as stated on the benefit calculation form. With a second from James Fedro, the Board unanimously approved.

The next item discussed was an update on HB 1756. There was a hearing on the Senate side and Senator Kirk Watson laid our bill out and made it short and sweet. Now it is on to their local calendar and then to the governor. No motion was necessary.

Under Old business, new business and future agenda items, Bill Stefka noted a vested terminated member recently came forward to apply for retirement benefits who was eligible to start receiving benefits in 2010. Chuck Campbell, the fund’s legal counsel noted that it is Board Policy to pay vested terminated members from the date of their retirement eligibility date regardless of when they apply. No action was required.

Agenda item number 3 was a presentation from Empowerment Retirement Services regarding the deferred compensation program. Bruce Dale and Grady Savoie noted that Empowerment Retirement Services is the old Great West who had the contract with City of Austin deferred compensation plan a couple of years ago. They are glad to be back and also noted they are largest record keeper of government plans. Mr. Dale mentioned that anyone with a DROP account could roll over a portion or all of their DROP  account to the deferred compensation plan with Empower Retirement Services. He also noted  this account would be subject to a 10% tax penalty if withdrawn before age 59 ½. No motion was necessary.

The Board next reviewed the financial statements and the fund expense report. No action was necessary.

At this time the discussion of agenda item 6 resumed with future agenda items of a presentation from Scot and Scott at the June meeting. The July board meeting has bee rescheduled to July 14, 2015. 
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The next item to be discussed was a review of the Investment Committee Meeting held Wednesday, May 27, 2015. Keith Johnson summarized the meeting noting that Leo Festino and Aaron Lally with Meketa Investment Group, the Fund’s investment consultant, both were in attendance and gave a brief organization update that included 
A motion was made by James Fedro to adjourn. With a second from Jeremy Burke, the Board unanimously approved.
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